

September 27, 2019

VIA E-MAIL AND U.S. MAIL

Andrew J. O'Connell Administrative Law Judge **Utilities and Transportation Commission** PO Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250 Andrew.j.oconnell@utc.wa.gov

Re: TG-190476; Stipulated Request for Continuance

Dear Judge O'Connell:

On behalf of the Respondent in the above matter and concurred in by the staff, this is to request an additional continuance in this matter that is now scheduled for October 16, 2019. Since the initial Request for Continuance, the parties have had one meeting and plan another meeting to attempt to resolve the Complaint. Due to the workload of the parties, we have been unable to schedule an additional sit-down between us until sometime likely in mid-October. At this juncture, we would request that you therefore strike the hearing date on October 16, 2019 and await word from the parties on the need to reschedule the BAP and would agree to inform you by Friday, October 18, 2019 of a stipulated rescheduling date for resolving this matter of the parties.

Yours truly,

WILLIAMS, KASTNER & GIBBS PLLC

David W. Wiley

(206) 233-2895

dwiley@williamskastner.com

Daniel Teimouri, AAG CC

16588.0103

Williams, Kastner & Gibbs PLLC Two Union Square 601 Union Street, Suite 4100 Seattle, Washington 98101 main 206.628.6600 fax 206.628.6611 www.williamskastner.com WASHINGTON . OREGON . ALASKA